February 9, 2016

The February meeting of the Holt Band Boosters was called to order by Jennifer Smith at 7:02
p.m.

In attendance were: Jane and Tim White, Mike Nichols, Lori Weber, Anne Fegan, Jennifer
Smith, Brad Jones, Sharon Freshwater, Angela Calvillo, Andrea Warren, Kim and Dan Pieper,
and Cyndie Staten.

Brad Jones made a motion to approve the January minutes as submitted. Tim White seconded.
Minutes were approved.

Mike Nichols gave the Scrip report. During January student accounts made $250.65 and the
band made $48.55 in scrip profits. Anne Fegan gave the treasurer’s report. The boosters had
about $4000 income from student fees. The band had expenses of about $9000. Half of
expenses were color guard expenses from the fall and winter guard expenses. We also had a
large payment for Spiritwear. Other minor expenses were tax preparation, MMEA, and Jazz
band.

The symphonic band gave a wonderful performance at MMEA. Congratulations to band
members and Mr. Cunningham and Mr. Kappler.

Tim White took the gator in for annual winterizing and it was discovered that there were two
broken wheel bearings. Cost for winterizing and repair was $469. The board approved this cost
at a board meeting since the gator was already at the dealer. A second bid was received and
the dealer cost was in line with second bid.

Pageant of Bands is February 28. There will be a 50/50 raffle, spriritwear sales, pizza, water
and kettle corn sales, preferred seating and trivia table sales. The original preferred seating
section sold out quickly so a new block of seats has been opened to accommodate orders. Set
up for Pageant will begin about 10:30 am.

Please remember to sign up for a table at trivia--new date April 23, 2016.

Eighth grade parent night is February 22, 2016.

Dan Pieper, local real estate agent, has offered to donate a portion of his commission on a
home sale to the band if the buyer says they were referred by someone in Holt Band. Please
keep this in mind if you or someone you know is in the market for a new home. Contact Dan

and mention the Holt Band sent you.

Mr. Cunningham gave the director’s report thanking parents for help and support for MMEA. He
said it was incredible and he has never seen the band more focused. He is very proud! The



symphonic band is attending a clinic at Lindenwood on February 17. They will leave school at
8:30 a.m. Dress is nice, but not concert tuxes and dresses.

Dan Pieper made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Sharon Freshwater seconded. The meeting
was adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Lori Weber, Holt Band Booster Secretary



